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This project has been fully reported through the Tollesbury group led by CEH Dorset with a final presentation from all partners on 25 March 2002. The project has had two phases: the first from 1994 to 1996 included assessment of the initial breach and flooding and was reported previously, while the second phase includes the post breach monitoring and is reported below.

The HR Wallingford contribution over the duration of the second phase of the project was to carry out measurements and modelling, and to assess changes in the vicinity of the sea defence breach and within Tollesbury Creek. The measurements were undertaken annually according to a pre-determined prgogramme and comprised:

· Bathymetric surveys of Tollesbury Creek and Fleet out to Great Cobb Island

· Aerial surveys of the breach and seaward portion of the set-back site

· Section surveys of the breach.

These surveys were analysed to assess changes over time. Measurable and significant changes were found within the Creek and Fleet, but changes within the setback site near the breach were found to be less than the resolution of the measurement method. As a result reporting concentrated on the Creek changes.

In general, over the entire period June 1994 to November 2001 the whole bathymetric survey area deepened, particularly along Tollesbury Creek and in Tollesbury Fleet.   This deepening has occurred in both subtidal and intertidal areas of the estuary.  The subtidal and lower intertidal areas appear to be affected by the breach while the upper intertidal areas are affected by wave action.  The most significant mechanism on the bed levels in the estuary as a whole appears to be the natural year on year variation in the wave climate.  The estuary appears to have deepened as a whole over the period 1994-1996 and subsequently remained broadly stable.  However, there is some suggestion that Old Hall Creek, to the north of Tollesbury Creek, has not yet stabilised since examination of point measurements and cross-section profiles suggests it appears to be accreting and gradually returning to the depths that existed before the breach occurred in 1994.   At other locations within the estuary there appears to be no significant further deepening in the low water channel or on intertidal areas.
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